
Report on Professional Ethics Program - “Leadership for Social Change”  

A professional ethics program on “Leadership for Social Change” was conducted by the 

IQAC team of All Saints’ College in collaboration with “Kanthari”, an international educational 

and leadership training institute on 3rd August, 2021. The program started at 2:00 pm sharp. A 

brief introduction was given by the program coordinator, Ms. Celina James. 

 

 

 The day’s program started by invoking the presence of God. The prayer song was 

rendered by Sandra S. of DC III Communicative English. This was followed by the welcome 

address by Ms. Gowri Mahesh, DC III Communicative English.  

   



 

The Chief Guest was Mr. Paul Kronenberg, the co-founder of “Kanthari”. He talked 

about the importance of overcoming limitations and finding positivity in the face of an 

adversity- a message that is greatly relevant in the current scenario. As an example he gave the 

case of visually challenged people, who can focus more on the positive side of matters, are 

natural problem solvers, and has the  power of imagination that leads to innovations. They life 

view made it possible for them to find positivity in the darkest of times. He also talked about 

the importance of time, the need to manage it effectively in order to reach any goal and about 

the importance of making one’s own decisions, contrary to bending to society’s dictions. He 

brought about the relevance of the idea by saying that no one has the right to destroy another 

person’s dreams. He also talked about the importance of taking responsibility for what one 

chooses to do or not to do. 

   



 

 The talk was followed by a question and answer session which was led by Ms. Sera V. 

Liza of DC III English Literature. Students quizzed the chief guest on staying optimistic in life, the 

hindrance faced by student leadership in the face of the pandemic, how to convince the 

society, especially a conventional one to believe in change and many other questions. The 

session concluded at 3.30 pm with a vote of thanks by Ms. Rima Suresh of DC III English 

Literature.  

   



 

   
 


